


John Mullen Jr. is looking for a Reappointment of the Local River Management Advisory 

Committee membership. This form was signed off by three of the Board of Selectmen members. 

Tim Cremmen made the motion to nominate John Mullun Jr for this committee. Tracy Donovan­

Laviolette seconded the motion. All 5 in favor, motion carried. 

7. BOS interim appointment

Minutes:

Old Business 

Roxanne Tufts-Keegan made the motion to appoint Bonnie Gagnon for the BOS member position 

that was left vacant when Scott Ferguson resigned until the March Town meeting when this 

position will be voted on. Mike Green seconded the motion. All in favor motion carried. Roxanne 

Tufts-Keegan conducted the Oath of Office with Bonnie Gagnon. 

8. Bos Chair Position - tabled from 1/13/25 meeting

Minutes:

When Scott Ferguson resiged from the BOS, his chair position needed to voted on whom would

be the new chair and vice-chair. This action was confirmed from consulting legal and/or NHMA.

Darlene Cremmen asked if this could be discussed before a vote was done, and the Board 

explained it was a Board vote and not a public vote. This nomination is only until March when 

Town meeting to see whom has run for the BOS positions. Mike Green nominated Roxanne Tufts­

Keegan as chair of the board, and Bonnie Gagnon seconded the motion. The vote was 2 yes and 

2 abstained. Mike Green then nominated Tim Cremmen as Vice Chair. Tracy Donovan-Laviolette 

seconded the motion. There were 4 yes and 1 abstained. 

There was discussion that due to budget season and down a member, Roxanne Tufts-Keegan 

has the most experience with the budget and seemed the right fit for chair, and Tim Cremmen has 

had the experience to with the Board and Town so he should be the vice chair. 

9. Chair & Vice Chair Weekly- tabled from 1/13/25 meeting

Minutes:

In this discussion, some of the concerns were transparancy with only the Chair and Vice chair 

attending. Also, everyone has their normal jobs and adding an addition meeting on top of all the 

rest would be hard to find time for. Roxanne Tufts-Keegan's recommendation would be to table 

this for after the Town elections for board members and then this could be revisited. Tim believes 

there should be more discussions and better communication. 

10. Budget

Minutes:

The budget lines needed to be reviewed and discussed because they needed to be submitted to 

the budget committee. Attached are the budget numbers with the department head suggestions 

and the BOS suggested budget. Some lines like the contract for garbage pick up was discussed. 

The contract will end later this year so we will need to get other proposals as well. The Cola 

percentage last year was 3%. This year they discussed to keep it at 3%. There were some 

discussions that were on the video for more expansive review. The overall operating budget  

Page 2 



amount was $1,9344,672.31. Tracy Donovan-Laviolette made the motion to accept the budget as
presented.  The motion was seconded by Mike Green.  Also attached are the warrants voted on by 
the BOS. 

11 . Warrant Article Discussion 

12. Cell Tower Lease - Tracy Donovan-Laviolette was looking into this.

Minutes:

There was an offer to buy out our lease. Tracy Donovan-Laviolette was tasked with the job of

researching this and to see whether or not this would be a good deal. Tracy stated she needs

more time to research this properly.

13. Fire Chief - Fire Doors

Minutes:

New Business 

The fire Chief looking to expend $3,176.72 out of the CRF account which right now is just over

$14,000 for overhead doors. The doors currently have issues as well as remote issues. One door

continues to get stuck open. Also the exention is for antenna as a booster for the remotes. At this

time you have to drive into the driveway in order for them to work. Valerie Burke asked if that was

a different CRF than the one that the purchase for the truck. The answer is yes, it is a different

line. Valerie Burke also asked if this was going out to bid like required by other departments for

purchases over a certain dollar amount. Roxanne will reach out to Chief and have him get 2

additional bids.

14. Fire - CRF fund request

15. Public discussion

Minutes:

BOS Comments 

Public Comment 

Dan Cremmen brought up the discussion asking which vehicles from the Highway department will

or should be going up for auction. He recalls that last year one of the vehicles was supposed to be

going up for auction. Tracy Donovan-Laviolette will follow up on this.

The questions on the police vehicles. Roxanne Tufts-Keegan spoke with Chief Ferguson in

regards to the vehicles. Chief stated that he is going through the vehicles to get maintenance done

on them since they were not kept up to date on regular maintenance. Some of the vehicles need

more work and will eventually need to be auctioned off.

Darlene Cremmen mentioned the lack of the cruiser presence in the school zone. Mike Green will

follow up with Chief Ferguson to assure we have coverage for these time frames.

There was a question on paying employees to go to hearings and such as to whether we pay

mileage and/or travel time. It was discussed and a motion was made by Mike Green to pay travel

time in Jue of mileage. Tracy Donovan-Laviolette seconded the motion. 4 in favor 1 opposed.

Non-Public 
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